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Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes  
Thursday, April 20, 2017  

Maria Garcia, Committee Chairperson  
 

The Transportation Committee met at the Bronx Community Board #6’s district office. The 
following members were present: Evonne Capers, Sahre Davis, Jannie Armstrong, Claudette 
Coles, Michael Nelson, and Maria Garcia  
 
 

Presentation by the Bronx Zoo on proposed parking regulation changes on 
Southern Boulevard from East 182nd Street to East 185th Street  

 
Ms. Rosemary De Luca representing the Bronx Zoo made a presentation on proposed parking 
regulation changes they would like to see on Southern Boulevard from East 182nd Street to 185th 
Street.    
 
During this time as the weather becomes warmer and there are more visitors the parking, the 
lot is mostly filled to capacity and buses tend to park at these locations informally.  
 
The Bronx Zoo is proposing these changes be in effect from April 1st through June 30th of every 
year. They believe that these changes will make drop off and pick up easier and safer for all 
children as a majority of schools are visiting during this time period. 
 
At this time, the Committee understands that we are continuously losing free parking spaces for 
community residents, but the safety of the children is what is important as related to proposed 
requested change. 
 

 
 

 
 

The Transportation Committee meets every third Thursday of the month at 6:30 PM in our 
district office.  
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